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Suez, 8th June 1885

on board ‘Yang-Tse’.

Dear Mr. Sander,

Tomorrow we shall arrive in Suez and we shall probably spend 2 days in quarantine, so that we’ll arrive in Marseille around the 17th of the month. On departure from Manila I had the following plants:

2000 Ph. amabilis, 1000 Phal. schilleriana, 300 Phal. sanderiana, 400 Vanda sanderiana, 300 Aerides lawrenceae. The Phalaenopsis are still very beautiful and I hope to keep 2/3 of them alive. 

During the storm, which we suffered in the Gulf of Aden, sea water got into the crates containing the Vandas and Aerides, although they had been covered with rugs. Washing with clear water was more harmful than beneficial, and I have little hope for them. Had I stayed in Manila for another 14 days, I would have collected a larger quantity of plants. However, since you wrote in your two letters that I should depart immediately after Micholitz, I was unable to collect further. In Singapore, I had to re-pack the Phalaenopsis because the Mail were unwilling to take all my crates. Otherwise I would have brought back 1000 grandiflora of Foerstermann’s. 

I hope that Mr. Gomberveanse [???]. I shall telegraph him from Naples.

With kind regards,

C. Roebelen

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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